

Jesse Owens Park donation

The park honoring the memory and Olympic gold medalist Jesse Owens received a grant from the Legislature to assist with the park's completion. Shown in the Alabama State House are: from left, Henry Buchanan of the Alabama Cooperative Extension Systems; Therman White, chairman of the Jesse Owens Memorial Park Board; James Pinion, also of the Extension Service; and Representative Perry O. Hooper Jr. The \$15,000 grant was made available through the Alabama Olympic Coordination Board.

Thursday, February 22, 1996 -- The Moulton Advertiser